
Week 1 - Friday, September 6, 2024

Dear Families and Students,

We have had a great start to the school year! We have a lot to look forward to this month and this
year!

Please take the time to read through the information shared here about upcoming events, updates
and reminders.

What’s Happening at E.M.P.S.!

New Pavement!!!!

The school yard benefitted from a much-needed refresh over the summer! Brand new tar was
poured down and freshly painted pavement games were added just as the year was about to begin.
This was a provincially funded project. We thank the Plant Services department of the YRDSB for
coordinating this and ensuring its timely completion. Recess is fun!
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School Start up Package:

All families are asked to review the School Start-up Package attached to
this email.

This start-up package includes important information about our school,
and we encourage you to review it.  Each year we ask families to
complete some important forms to indicate they have reviewed and
understand school and Board policies, and to indicate permissions. You
will receive an email from the school board with a link to these forms in
the coming days. Please take the time to review and complete the forms. If you prefer to receive and
complete a paper copy, please let us know. 

Allergies Alert!

At Elder’s Mills, we are a nut-aware school. There are students in our school and in
your child’s class that have potentially life-threatening allergies. They have
reactions that can be triggered by peanuts and tree nuts and their by-products.
The medical term for this anaphylaxis.

Students with anaphylaxis are aware of how to keep themselves safe (e.g. not
eating unknown foods, carrying an epi-pen, hand-washing, eating in a separate space in the
classroom). Our staff is aware of the potential risk to students and receives training for administering
an epi-pen. Unfortunately, we are not able to check all snacks and lunches to ensure they are
nut-free.

We ask that all families and children do their part to help their allergic classmates stay safe. We can
reduce the risk of accidental exposure with your help. Please:

● DO NOT send peanut/tree-nut containing products to school.
● remind your child that food in their snack or lunch is not to be shared
● do not send food to school for sharing with classmates (e.g. birthday or other celebrations)

Your cooperation and understanding of this matter is greatly appreciated.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact the school.
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School Council

School councils play an important role in building school, family
and community partnerships by providing input into relevant Board
and school-level decisions and by encouraging the involvement of
all members of the school community in support of student

learning, achievement and well-being.

If you are interested in holding a leadership position on our School Council or nominating someone,
please complete the School Council Nomination Form and submit it to the school. You may also
contact the office to request a form. Please complete and submit this form by October 3rd.

Join us for the first School Council meeting! At this meeting the School Council executive and
members will be established. All parents are invited to attend this and all School Council meetings.
You do not need to hold a formal position to be present, engaged and involved! We look forward to
seeing you then and there.

Date: Thursday, October 10th
Time: 6:30 - 7:30
In-person Location: Elder’s Mills school library
Virtual Location: connect by virtual meet link available on the School Council pages of the school
website.

Attendance and Safe Arrival:

Parents may inform the school office of their child’s absence in three
different ways:

1. Absences can be entered into Edsby which is available 24
hours/day, 7 days a week. Future absences can be reported at any
time;

2. Send an email to the school attendance email address at:
elders.mills.ps.attendance@yrdsb.ca or;

3. Parents may choose to contact the school office at 905-893-1631 between 8:30 a.m. and
9:00 a.m. on the day of absence. Due to the volume of calls in the morning, voicemail
messages left during this time regarding lates and absences may not be picked up in time and
you may receive a call out from the automated system. If you do not connect with a live
person, please try again or try Edsby or email. .

We invite all parents/guardians to create an EDSBY account, as this tool is also used as a form of
communication from school and home. If you do not have an EDSBY account, please click on the link
below to create your account. Tip Sheet: Creating an Edsby Account

https://www2.yrdsb.ca/sites/default/files/2023-05/FOR-SchoolCouncilNomination.pdf
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/eldersmills.ps/SchoolCouncil/Pages/default.aspx
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/about-us/departments/information-technology-services/virtual-school-it-support/online-resources-9
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A note about parent/guardian contact information:

There are times when the office will need to contact you and we ask that you ensure your contact
information is up-to-date and accurate. We need to know who to phone should your child need to be
picked up from school (e.g. feeling unwell).

If the parent/guardian and other contacts are away (e.g. vacation) and your child is being cared for by
other family members/caregivers, the office needs to have this information. Please send an email to
elders.mill.ps@yrdsb.ca should you need a temporary change to the school contacts.

Drop off and pick up Reminders:
● If you are choosing to use the Kiss n Ride lane ensure that your child:

○ has their school things in the seat with them;
○ can independently open the vehicle door to exit and enter the vehicle;
○ exits and enters on the passenger side;

■ if you need to support your child’s exit and entry to your vehicle, please
park your car on the street, being mindful of traffic and road signs;

■ there is no parent parking in the school lot in the morning; if there are spots
available at dismissal, you may park.

● When using the Kiss n Ride lane:
○ pull as far up into the loop as possible;
○ do not leave your vehicle unattended;
○ when pulling in to the school parking:

■ do not stop along the sidewalk at the entry and do not leave your vehicle
unattended;

■ leave room for vehicles to make the right turn out of the loop;
○ do not block the exit lane;
○ this is a one lane only ; do not line up and leave your vehicle along the parked cars in

the lot; staff and visitors to EMPS need to be able to access their vehicles

Parents/Guardians are reminded not to congregate in the Kiss'n Ride area or at the back of the
building. Please leave school property once you have dropped off your child. Dogs must be on a
leash and cannot be in the Kiss’n’Ride area. You may wait with your furry friends along the side of the
lot by the grassy area (lining the houses).

A reminder that your child is considered late to school if they are not in class and prepared for
learning by 8:45 a.m. If you drive up after the 8:45 bell, you will need to escort your child to the front
door for entry. Students arriving after 8:45 a.m will need to let the office know of their arrival.

mailto:elders.mill.ps@yrdsb.ca
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School Bus Transportation

The first few days of bus routes can be challenging. With new routes, new drivers
and new riders, bus pick-up and arrival times can be inconsistent. Please refer to
schoolbuscity.com to confirm your child’s bus route numbers for this school year as well as for
information on pick up and drop off times, and for late bus notifications. Should there be instances
where buses are extremely delayed or canceled, the school office will send an email to families of
students on the affected bus route. Please email the school if you have any questions.

Early Reading Screening - Letter to Parents Guardians:

Is your child in Year 2 Kindergarten (Senior Kindergarten), Grade 1 or Grade 2? Please read below:

September 2024

Dear Parents/Guardians,

Reading is a foundational skill critical to student success, both in the classroom and beyond.
Beginning in 2024-2025, our school will be administering annual early reading screenings for all
students in Year 2 of Kindergarten (Senior Kindergarten) through Grade 2. Early reading screening is
newly mandated by the Ministry of Education through Policy/Program Memorandum #168.

From language and social studies to science and math, reading skills are critical to student success
across their entire educational journey and having strong reading skills can ensure future career
success.

This new early reading screening will be an essential tool to identify students who are experiencing
difficulties with reading so they can receive the support they need to improve their reading
proficiency and give them the best opportunity for success. The purpose of early reading screening is
to:

● monitor your child’s development in early reading skills;
● identify children who need additional support; and,
● guide classroom instruction.

The newly instituted annual screening is completed one-on-one towards the beginning of the school
year. Early reading screening is one valuable tool to help us understand and communicate your child’s
individual reading progress so that we can support their unique needs. This new screening is not
evaluated as part of your child’s grades, but instead will help identify the support they need in order to
develop reading proficiency.

http://www.schoolbuscity.com/
https://www.ontario.ca/document/education-ontario-policy-and-program-direction/policyprogram-memorandum-168
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The screening covers various foundational skills needed for reading proficiency. For example, your
child might be asked to identify letters and corresponding sounds or sound out words. The specific
details of the screening will vary depending on the grade. No additional preparation is needed nor
expected for the screening.

Below are the skill areas and reading measures your child will be screened for through the
ministry-approved early reading screening tool, Acadience Reading:

Foundational Literacy Skill Acadience Reading Measures
(Beginning of Year)

Description

Phonemic Awareness:
The ability to hear and use the
small sounds in spoken words.

First Sound Fluency

Year 2 Kindergarten

Students say the first sound they
hear in a simple word spoken by
the teacher.

Phonemic Awareness:
The ability to hear and use the
small sounds in spoken words.

Phoneme Segmentation
Fluency

Grade 1

Students listen to a simple word
spoken by the teacher, and then
say the sounds in the word.

Predictor of future reading skills:
The ability to recognize and name
letters of the alphabet is not in
itself a foundational literacy skill,
but it is a predictor of later reading
success.

Letter Naming Fluency

Year 2 Kindergarten
Grade 1

Teacher shows the student a
page of upper and lower case
letters. Student says the names
of the letters.

Phonics:
The knowledge that written letters
represent the sounds of spoken
words, and how to use this
knowledge to read and spell words.

Nonsense Word Fluency

Grade 1
Grade 2

Students use their knowledge of
phonics to read a list of
unknown, ‘nonsense’ words (e.g.,
“ib”)

Phonics:
The knowledge that written letters
represent the sounds of spoken
words, and how to use this
knowledge to read and spell words.
Accurate and Fluent Reading of
Text:
Reading text accurately and with
confidence, pace, and expression.
Reading Comprehension:
The ability to understand and draw
meaning from what has been read.

Oral Reading Fluency (including
retell)

Grade 2

Students read a short text. After
reading the student tells about
the story that was read.
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Early reading screening benchmarks indicate how students are doing on a specific set of reading
measures. The screening only provides one piece of information about your child’s language and
literacy skills.

Educators will connect with you to discuss your child’s strengths, areas of need, and to share examples
of their growth and progress over time. Results of the first screening will formally be communicated
to you in your child’s first Kindergarten Communication of Learning or Elementary Provincial Report
Card (issued in February) and will indicate whether your child has met or not yet met the screening
benchmark at the time of their screening. Educators maintain ongoing communication with
parents/guardians to discuss the results of classroom assessments, as needed.

Should you have any questions or concerns about your child’s reading abilities, you are encouraged to
reach out to your child’s teacher and/or principal.

Thank you for your partnership in ensuring that your child has the best possible learning experience.

Provincial Regulations on Personal Mobile Devices in Schools

September 2024

Dear Elementary School Families

As you may know, in 2024, the Ontario Ministry of Education introduced a directive modifying the use of
personal mobile devices in classrooms. YRDSB already has Policy and Procedure 194.0 Appropriate Use of
Technology and many measures around personal mobile devices are already in place. The changes you
may see in September will bring alignment with the new Ministry Directive. The following expectations for
students’ use of personal mobile devices are outlined in the revised Provincial Code of Conduct (PPM 128),
and the York Region District School Board’s Policy #668 Caring and Safe Schools.

A personal mobile device is any personal electronic device that can be used to communicate or access the
internet, such as a laptop, cellphone, tablet or smart watch.

Expectations

Students are responsible for their personal mobile device, how they use it and the consequences of not
following the provincial or school board policy.

Students’ personal mobile devices must be powered off or set to silent mode, except under the
circumstances outlined below:

● for educational purposes, as directed by an educator
● for health and medical purposes
● to support special education needs

https://www2.yrdsb.ca/provincial-regulations-personal-mobile-devices-schools#elementary
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/PP194-AppropriateUseOfTechnology
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/PP194-AppropriateUseOfTechnology
https://www.ontario.ca/document/education-ontario-policy-and-program-direction/policyprogram-memorandum-128
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Students in Kindergarten to Grade 8 can bring a personal mobile device to school, but will only be able to
use it before and after school. They may not use personal mobile devices at school during the school day,
including recess and lunchtime, unless students leave school property for lunch.

New Practices at School

If your child is in Kindergarten to Grade 6 and an educator sees a personal mobile device that is not turned
off or set to silent mode, the student may be required to bring their personal mobile device to the school
administrator for the school day. The personal mobile device will be placed by the student in a storage area
in a location designated by the school administrator.

If your child is in Grade 7 or 8 and an educator sees a personal mobile device that is not turned off or set to
silent mode, the student may be required to place their personal mobile device in a storage area designated
by the educator for the class or period.

If your child uses their personal mobile device inappropriately, progressive discipline may apply and families
may be notified.

Resources

Families play an important role in teaching children about finding a healthy balance in using technology.
You may wish to access the following resources:

● Media Smarts - Four Tips for Managing Your Kids’ Screen Time
● School Mental Health Ontario - Helping Your Child Manage Digital Technology
● Centre for Addiction and Mental Health - Problem Gambling and Technology Use Treatment

Services

For additional information regarding Policy/Program (PPM) 128, please visit the Ministry of Education’s
Cellphones and other mobile devices in schools site or the York Region District School Board’s website.

Thank you.

https://mediasmarts.ca/four-tips-managing-your-kids%E2%80%99-screen-time
https://smho-smso.ca/wp-content/uploads/2021/08/Info-sheet-helping-your-child-manage-digital-technology.pdf
https://www.camh.ca/en/your-care/programs-and-services/problem-gambling--technology-use-treatment
https://www.camh.ca/en/your-care/programs-and-services/problem-gambling--technology-use-treatment
https://www.ontario.ca/page/cellphones-and-other-mobile-devices-schools
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Elementary School Calendar
Visit this link to download or import YRDSB School Calendars, including Holidays and PA Days and
the 5-day cycle calendar.

On the Horizon:

September
Character Trait: Courage
26 Save the Date! Meet the Teacher Night!
27 PA Day - No classes for students
30 Orange Shirt Day
30 National Day for Truth and Reconciliation

Wishing you a wonderful weekend!

Eugenia Korinis and Ayesha Mondal
Principal Vice-Principal

https://www2.yrdsb.ca/school-year-calendar

